JLC Report, Mar 23 2018
JLC met yesterday after a gap in February, and discussed the following issues:
1. Athletic fees in Brantford: we have been in discussion over fees for faculty at the new YMCA scheduled to open in September. The FT/PT CA sets out fees, and doesn’t differentiate by/mention campus. The Administration has argued that the current language assumes the Waterloo facilities, and didn’t anticipate new facilities being created. They also argue that a much higher level of services will be offered at the new Brantford YMCA than are available in Waterloo. They are proposing that faculty be charged the same rate as the general public for YMCA use, which is higher than current fees in the CA. We have argued that the athletic facility use is under the Benefits article, implying that there is some discount being offered as a benefit in our current Waterloo fees. We recognize that the services offered at Brantford are different than those at Waterloo, but still feel there should be some discount/benefit offered. 

2. Information on the public Laurier web site: the Administration is slowly adding items we requested to the public web site.  Appendix H is now on the Careers page for CAF hiring.

3. Evaluation of Education Field Supervisors: the Faculty of Education has been doing informal student evaluations of Field Placement Supervisors for some time. They would like to formalize this process so evaluations can be placed in the Official Files, and have given us a proposed evaluation questionnaire. We will be consulting with Field Supervisors.

4. Classroom consoles & Windows 10:  we expressed our concerns with the security issues created by the switch to individual logins for classroom consoles, where others have access to potentially sensitive and confidential data if an instructor forgets to log out. Discussions will continue at the next meeting.

5. [bookmark: _GoBack]Teaching  evaluation data: we met in February with Steve Risavy from Business. At last year’s JLC, we agreed that Steve would get the data for the new online evaluations as well as the data from old paper evaluations (de-identified) so he could do some analysis and report on differences. We were disappointed to find that Steve has not received the older paper data, so has not been able to do his analysis. He has done an assessment of the questions, which we will discuss at the next JLC meeting. At yesterday’s meeting we expressed our disappointment that Steve still does not have the data, and stressed the need for him to get it. 
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